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Key points of the session 
This is the 4th meeting on this item at the Bangkok Climate Talks and the co-facilitators are 
still waiting on Saudi Arabia to give the mandate to produce a new iteration.  
 
Co-facilitators (CoF) 

- This is the 4th meeting on this item. 
- We will continue the discussion on the basis of the informal note - version 

November 2017.  
- Noting the chair of SBI finalized the joint meeting probably that will happen 

tomorrow.  
 
Saudi Arabia, Arab Group 
Asked for clarification on the timing of the joint session. 
 
CoF 
It will be tomorrow. Time to be confirmed. We haven’t seen yet the framework of this joint 
session. 
 
Saudi Arabia, Arab Group 
Asked for clarification on the joint session.  
 
CoF 
We don’t have more information. 
 
Saudi Arabia, Arab Group 

- We gladly welcomed the organization of this joint meeting.  
- We have been requested this since a long time.  
- We only hope that this meeting won’t clash with other meetings related with 

mitigation or adaptation.  
 
CoF 

- We will try to avoid clashes.  
- This morning, some Parties were ready to give a mandate to move on the first 

iteration.  
- But, there is still a group of countries that hasn’t yet given to us the mandate.  
- They were still in consultation.  
- I don’t know where they are now. I invite Parties to have reactions on the 2017 

informal note. 
 
 
 



Ecuador, LMDCs 
It is important to have a joint note on items A1, A2, B1, B2 and to have 3 sections more 
consistent. 
 
Egypt 
We need more clarification from Ecuador. 
 
Tuvalu 
We received the information to produce a joint note.  
 
CoF 

- We have asymmetric information.  
- Could we pursue our activities under the mandate given by SBI chair?  
- There is no mandate to merge the two documents.  

 
Australia 
(…) 
 
Jamaica 
(…) 
 
Colombia, AILAC 

- We don’t want to have additional elements.  
- On section A, our preference goes on paragraph 1. 
- On Paragraph 5, rephrasing is necessary. 
- Section B paragraph 1: by countries, groups and horizontally.   
- Our preference is having focal points.  
- Section 1 and Section 4 could be merged.   

 
Egypt 

- We do not accept the proposal of Ecuador. 
- This is not the mandate given by SBI chair. 
- Section A, we should merge #1 and #4. 
- Adaptation communication is part of the NDCs.  
- Adaptation communication registry is a tool.  

 
US 
We would like to share our surprise on the Ecuador proposal. 
 
Ecuador, LMDCs 
How could we capture views of the tomorrow meeting? 
 
CoF 
I cannot give you the answer.  
 
Saudi Arabia, Arab Group 

- We need clarification. 
- We would like to share our inputs at the join session.  
- This will let us more time for developing countries to get prepared.  
- We want to engage in the narrative also.  



 
CoF 
We need to wait until the translation? You are not ready to engage, is what you said Saudi 
Arabia? 
 
Saudi Arabia, Arab Group 
I need more time to read the text and capture the language.  
 
CoF 

- The problem is I cannot guarantee about the translation.  
- We don’t know if there is one.  
- What would be the position of Saudi Arabia if there were no translation? 

 
Japan 
In term of procedure, need a mandate for join note.  
 
CoF 

- The synthesis of the document goes beyond our mandate. 
- We are following your guidance. 

 
Canada 

- In our vision, the adaptation communication will be submitted with vehicle chosen 
and preferred by the Country.  

- Then, the platforms for submission will relate to the vehicle chosen.   
 
EU 

- Ecuador is trying to skip up the process.  
- On Section A, we suggest to merge 1 & 4. 
- Is section B become an Annex?  

 
Ecuador, LMDCs 
We would like to add the following element “up to countries decision” in the sous-section 
“using/downloading” of the Section 2 named “procedures”: “Parties, non‐party actors, other 
stakeholders and the public have access to download, view, search up to countries decision and 
read the adaptation communications from the public section of the registry”. 
 
 
CoF 
Saudi Arabia hasn’t yet giving us the mandate to produce a new text.  
 
Saudi Arabia, Arab Group 

- Clarification. 
- We are not trying to slow down the process. 
- We are just trying to understand the process and the languages.  
- I have the feeling we are moving too fast.  
- (To the co-facilitators) Could you help us? 

 
CoF 

- I am sorry I cannot, otherwise it could be interpreted as the secretariat is trying to 
influence Parties.  



- The only thing I can say is LMDCs already give the mandate.  
- Technically, the Arab Group already gave the mandate because they are part of 

LMDCs, but I need to receive officially from you on behalf of Arab Group, this 
mandate.  

 
Jamaica 
(…) 
 
Ecuador, LMDCs 

- We don’t want to loose what we have put in this note.  
- So we would like to know how it would reflect our views?  

 
CoF 
We will take care of your views, but we are still waiting for the mandate given by Saudi 
Arabia.  
 
Tuvalu 
We have some inputs to send.  
 
CoF 

- Great.  
- Deadline today 9pm. 
- We are still waiting for the mandate given by Saudi Arabia.  

 
At 6.10 pm, Saudi Arabia on behalf of the Arab Group gave the mandate under conditions.  
 
CoF 

- Thanks Saudi Arabia. 
- Tomorrow, we will come back with the first iteration. 
- You will be able to express your views on the document, and then we will produce a 

second iteration. 
- We are welcoming your views until 9pm tonight. 

 
Canada 

- I just would like to inform that I had problems receiving email.  
- You should have a wrong address.  

 
Colombia, AILAC 
Do we still need to send to you our submission or what we have said today is enough?  
 
CoF 
We are flexible.  
 
End of the session. 
 
 
 


